
RLGA Board Meeting 

April 29th ,2021 Agenda 

Via Zoom  

 

In attendance: Stephanie Ticknor, Shayna Kay, Cathy Coleman, Heather Carr, Cathy Kay, 
Jeannie Dailey, June Secreto, Lori Deglow, Lynne Crandall, Jerri Proszek, Vicki Hutsko 
 
Captain – Cathy Coleman  
 Meeting to order: 7:05 p.m. 
 
Secretary - Shayna Kay 
 Minutes from January 19, 2021 annual Zoom meeting approved 
 1st Stephanie Ticknor, 2nd Cathy Kay 
 
Treasurer – Jerri Proszek  
 $50.00 for competitions to be deducted 
 True cash money is what we should have at the end of the year; approximately $2,904.37 
 Budget expenses are the yearly expenses; $1,699.00 
  
Approved- 1st Lynne Crandall, 2nd Stephanie Ticknor  
   
Co-Captain (Competitions) - Karen Johnson  
Not attending (Champion of Champions) Woohoo!!     (She won! Congratulations Karen!)    
 *She reported that she is working on the results of the competitions and will soon be out!     
  
Trustee – Vicki Hutsko  
Nothing new to report   
Membership - June Secreto 
 *91 total members, 33 new members 
 *If you can’t golf at the social, come to the social event afterwards ☺  
 *Looking for ideas for fun activities for the social.  

* Looking for donations to raffle off!    
Trying to have people sign up for the social ahead of time to get a head count. Stephanie 
may have an entry form so to have an accurate account for the restaurant. 

 
Tournaments – Stephanie Ticknor 

Welcome a Friend is Wednesday, June 23. Enough time to take off work. Encourage 
friends to take off work and come. Planning on making it an Invitational in the future.  
*Deadline for Tournaments will have to be earlier then Thursday, probably Sunday.  It is 
taking too much time setting up pairings! Need to get members to join earlier and not wait 
to see what the weather is going to be. 
**GSWPGA has told Stephanie, she is the new tournament director for 2022-24 seasons.   
She is going to need help with some of these added responsibilities. Cathy Coleman has 
offered to help. A suggestion was that the job be by committee; having several people 
help with organization and running the tournaments.  
 

  
   



 
Team Captain – Kathy Provazek-Ross  
Not attending (Champion of Champions) Woohoo!! 

*First Team GSWPGA Match play against West Seattle at Mount Si went well! We scored 
8 points out of 9. Next Team play is May 10 at Maplewood! 

                             
Handicap Chair – Lori Deglow   
 No new information other than some strange glitches happening.  
 
Player Recognition – Heather Carr 

9 holes played now count! Spread the word! Heather has been sending out regular 
updates on whose doing what when it comes to Riverbend rounds, birdies, chip ins, 
eagles, best improved rounds, etc.….  

 
Rules and By-laws – Cathy Kay 
 New video posted about match play and some clarification 

*Hard Card – updated with “Model Local Rule D-7 is in effect.” The rule applies to  
Rule 11.1. This was done so we continue to play the ball as it lies on the green after 

rolling over a live ant or worm. See Cathy Kay for further explanation😊 

*The new revised Hard Card is now out on the RLGA table top area. Cathy will be 
sending the tri-fold printed copy to all members via email! 

  
 
Web Master – Jeannie Dailey  

*Transferring RLGA.org to Riverbend’s website, transferring would allow us to not pay for 
a website anymore, and get more exposure.  
*Jeannie has been in contact with Adrian Ellenberger who is the Riverbend website 
master, he has reported he can do whatever we want with the website and the ability to 
see ahead of time. Jeannie will be our contact person, ensuring this gets completed. 
Motion to proceed with the transfer from RLGA.org website to Riverbend Golf Complex 
Website and eventually eliminating RLGA.org. All approved. 

 
Player Advocate – Jerri Proszek 
 Has contacted 2/3 of the new members 
 Cathy Coleman also tried to call new members to check in  

The goal is to try to get new members to feel comfortable playing tournaments and feel 
welcomed to our club. Asking old members to greet, smile and encourage new members. 
Encourage returning members to play with new members whenever possible! 

 
WAGOLF Rep – Lynne Crandall  
 Nothing new to report 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:25PM.  
 


